Ildhafn Council meeting: 31st May 2009

Present: Katherine Davies (Seneschal), Nicola Halliday, Angela Wells (Chatelaine), Andew Linn (Marshal), BJ Mole (Baroness), David Robb (Reeve)

Apologies: Shannon Wanty (A&S), Alex Rossiter (Herald)

Late: Phil Mason (Constable)

Start Time: 7:35

Officer's reports:

Most officers simply forwarded their quarterly reports to kingdom to the council list. 

Additions:

Reeve (David Robb):

Cheque account balance (19 May): $2352.44
Outstanding cheques: $319.00 (see below)
Operating balance: $2033.44

Savings account balance (8 May): $990.02

- Note outstanding cheque balance does not include the Autumn Feast bond 
cheque, which needs to be verified as no longer being viable.

Other outstanding cheques:

$7.00 - Alex Rossiter, Bal d'argent overpayment refund (17/11/08)
$200.00 - Ponsonby Community Centre, A&S Race deposit (2/4/09)
$112.00 - Scout Assn. Camp Sladdin, St Cath's 2009 deposit (26/4/09)

Stewards are asked to please remember to deliver receipts in a tidy form 
(labeled, in an envelope or ziplock bag) rather than loose.

With any luck, this may be my last report as Reeve, since I _hope_ I get 
to step down soon. It's been interesting. Look out for useful financial 
policies coming into play which although they were written during my 
tenure, they haven't yet been introduced to Council. 

Chatelaine (Angela Wells):

5 new comers came to the Autumn Feast.  Two that we had previous contact via the website.  2 teens that Lady Catrine brought, and 1 that accompanied the Braithwaites.

 

Thank you to Bene for helping to look after Bob and Jane on the night, and for all those that took time to have a chat with them.

 

Had contact through the chatelaine email, for a AUT film studies student who is wanting to do a documentry on Medieval Re-enactment.  I forwarded her email onto the Seneschal.

Seneschal (Katherine) notes that there are some potential changes to the reporting schedule (mainly bringing everything a month earlier, and having cantons and shires report quarterly). Should you have strong feelings please tell me, that I may pass them on to KS. Details have been forwarded to the council list. 

Past events:

St Caths, 08 - more money found from Lost and Found Auction:

Angela Wells: $12.40 in cash (plus notes on who bought what) was misplaced during clean-up. Quartermaster (Katherine Davies) found it while making inventory. Passed on to Reeve (David Robb) at meeting. Reeve will add to this years finances, as it's  not strictly event profit (but rather profit from the auction held at the event), and at this point we don't want to mess with last years' finances.

Report from Autumn Feast, 9 May 09. Steward: Katherine Davies

Full report submitted via Council mailing list, (and a physical copy to reeve at meeting) - available for populace on request. 

Summary: 

27 booked, 25 attended. 

Total takings: $625; Total expenses: $617.51. 


Profit: $7.49.

Reimbursements requested:  Katherine Davies - $128.42 (food and misc.); Shannon Wanty (cook) - $112.42 (food expenses of $316.68, minus $204 advanced before event); Matthew Mole - $40 (misc. items bought on behalf of steward). I do not intend to issue refunds to those who booked but did not attend, as they didn't tell me in advance, and were not prevented from coming by illness or other crisis (and refunds would make the result a loss). 

I'm happy with the way this event went: I'd like to see us running more smaller, local events through the year (not necessarily feasts). Not only are they fun and easy to run, they are easy for newcomers to attend, as well as long-standing members who for personal or financial reasons can't easily commit to spending an entire weekend on the SCA (or to travelling for events). 

GENERAL DISCUSSIONS ABOUT EVENT POLICY

Transporting Gear - how to budget?

Wendy raised a question about how we cover expenses for transporting gear to and from site. Formerly each event has budgeted $1/head as "baronial tax", which was set aside for such purposes. As this seems to cause some confusion for stewards, I would like to move to a system where stewards include transport costs as a budgeted line-item, so that each event pays for its own transport. I suggest stewards start at $1/head for an 'average' event, but increase or decrease as necessary depending on event (amount of gear required, distance from quartermaster, etc). For instance, for this event I required quite a lot of stuff, for relatively few people, and the event was over and hour's drive from the quartermaster's house, so transport costs were closer to $2/head. For other events they might be much lower. 

Decision:

Council approves plan above: collection of 'baronial tax' is to cease, and stewards should budget for transporting gear as a line-item expense in future. 

Andrew- what do we do with previously collected tax? Reeve (David) - simply stop counting it: money previously collected stays in general funds, and is treated as profit. Council agrees.

Discounts for stewards and cooks

Much discussion - Council's decision:

Stewards and cooks may choose not to pay for event - please include any discounts in proposal and budget. As a general principal, up to a total of 2 free tickets per event are expected in a proposal (e.g. cook and steward are free; co-stewards recieve 50% discount, or other similar scheme). These may also be used to provide a discount to someone who comes to an event primarily to work/serve (for example someone who comes along only as a kitchen-hand), but this should be detailed in the event proposal.

Further Note:

Katherine and David are collating policies of this sort from this and previous  meeting minutes, to make them more accessible. They hope to have a document to present to the next meeting. 

Upcoming Events:

Accepted Bids:

A&S Amazing Race, 27 June 09. Steward: Shannon Wanty.

Current Bookings - 12 (plus 3 more almost certain to book - total 15). Break even is 20. Will notify council when break-even is reached (hint: book now with Katherine!). Shannon will not ask for an advance until break-even is reached. Angela (cook) will try to use as much as possible from current food stocks (as we have way too much stored).

St. Catherines Faire, Friday 20th to Sunday 22nd November 2009. Steward: Wendy Rowsell.

Royal visit confirmed. Bookings open. 

Tentative:

August/Sept - Patrick Bowman: small local event, pending finding suitable venue. Will present formal bid next meeting. Aim is to fill in gap in local calendar (we have very little confirmed between June and November for people who don't want to travel). Informal Collegium - evening only, ungarbed, drinkies and nibbles. P will talk to university (also suggests trying Birkdale community centre) Expected cost $5-10. Might be BYO.

Sept/ Oct - David Robb: camping/living history event. Bid presented for St Caths last meeting; require revised bid for earlier event. 

Luan wants to run similar Darton event at similar time. Try to avoid clashes. David and Luan to talk to each other. Looking at 10th of Oct (2 weeks before Armageddon)

October - Labour weekend: Armageddon demo: Katherine Davies and Angela Wells. 

No further information. Looking for volunteers (to spend one day there).

October - David Robb: post-Armageddon picnic and tourney. Weekend after Labour weekend - costs likely to be nil: define time and place only. 

Yule / 12th Night: SEEKING BIDS

Bloth 2010: SEEKING BIDS

General notes on events:

Seneschal (Katherine) would like to see more smaller events of this sort - aiming for one every 6 weeks or so, when there is nothing else large on. Keep your eyes out for good venues (Laingholm is good, but too inconvenient to get to. Avondale is okay. Others?) Variety is good: feasts, tournments, small collegia, picnics, tavern evenings, balls . . . whatever you can think of!

Over summer, I would like to see a potluck picnic in any month we don't have an event already planned. 

Phil - more informal events are appealing to many people, especially newcomers. Some don't like the formality of court; courts are more special and less boring if held only occasionally. Baroness agrees.

Patrick - likes variety in events: not every event has to include every activity, or satisfy everyone.

Calendar gaps:

August/Sept/Oct - see above

December - room for a Yule event (here or Cluain); probably small since a Royal Visit will likely mean St Caths is a large affair.

Jan - room for 12th Night (here or Cluain). Again, small simple events are fine (this year's picnic was lovely).

Feb - CF (but still room for a picnic or similar)

March - OPEN

April - OPEN

May - OPEN

June - BIDS SOUGHT FOR BLOTH

Kingdom Event Bids - upcoming:

Midwinter Coronation, 2010: Angela Wells is working on bid (all details to be presented next meeting, or online before then, if possible). Bids due to KS by the end of June. Currently negotiating prices with several sites. 

Note: Trent (Cluain Seneschal) is also working on a bid for this event. In order to promote harmony within the Barony, if Cluain succeeds in submitting a bid by the June deadline, Angela will withdraw hers (as Ildhafn city has already had one chance this year, with Wendy's 12th Night bid).

November Crown Tourney, 2010: Angela Wells is working on a bid. Details to be presented at a later meeting. 

Note: as far as I know Cluain is not bidding for this event (and I have warned Trent that we are intending to), so we can be comfortable that this bid may go ahead without treading on anyones toes. 

Other business:

Bookcases for library:

Shannon Wanty (A&S minister and current librarian) has requested permission to buy several bookcases to house the group's library. She proposes buying 2 or 3 of the small 3-shelf cases available at the Warehouse for $15 each (i.e. she will spend up to $45). She suggests these as they are cheap, have backs (which will protect the books), fairly flexible (they can be arranged side by side, stacked, or separated), and fairly portable (so should suit most people who might in future care for the library). 

Andrew would like to spend more money and get better quality shelves. Notes that cheap bookshelves don't always survive transport.

Proposed shelves are made of woodchip - very cheap. 

Bea - maybe cubes? transportable and stackable.

Decision: Council asks Shannion to check Target (and similar places) for the  price of better quality shelves. If we can find something better at reasonable price, we should get that; if not, the Warehouse shelves will do. 

Should also ask Alex about shelving for heraldic library. Should also ask him to publish a time that's he can be available for consultation (or encourage people to consult him online).

Pages Boxes:

Katherine (quartermaster) would like to reduce the amount in the pages boxes. We currently have 2 crates. I would like to reduce this to one box. I propose keeping what is most popular and most medieval, and auctioning the rest at St Catherine's, with the lost property or donate to charity at Ks discretion...

Phil - we could sort it into a "commonly used: box, and a "rarely used" box. 

Katherine - would prefer to get rid of the "rarely used" box. 

Decision: Reduce volume, but keep most popular and most medieval stuff. Work to replace (where required) with SCA relevant stuff - talk to those who've done  page classes. 

Note on officer reports:

Seneschal thanks all officers for their reports. All were clear and thorough, and almost all were on time (I received all well before my report was due at the end of May). 

For future reference: please include your contact details (address, preferred phone number, email address) and the date (at least month) you stepped up, and approximate step-down date (usually two years after stepping up). Include these even if you know I know them - it makes it much easier for Kingdom Officer or Seneschal to find them quickly if required. 

Terms and reporting for lesser officers:

Katherine - we have been quite good about changing greater officers every two years. However, some people have been stuck with lesser offices (e.g. quartermaster, web minister, gold-key) for much longer. I would like to suggest that we make sure that these are held ideally for 2 years, but certainly no  more than 4 years. (For quartermaster and gold-key it may be preferable to aim for 3-4 years, as changing officers involves moving a lot of stuff). 

Phil and David - suggest contacting officers annually to confirm that they're happt to continue in role (since only a limited number of people have the space to serve as quartermaster or gold key; and for some an office is a way to contribute to the group even when coming to many events is hard). 

Decision: Seneschal to contact quartermaster, gold key, web minister etc. around St Caths each year to discuss office, offer help, and confirm willingness to continue (or make plans for succession if required).

Reporting for lesser officers:

Katherine - would like regular reports, even just a sentence to the mailing list once a quarter

Phil - reporting can be perceived as being very onerous. Better for the relevant 'greater officer' to contact each officer personally - phrase it as "checking in to see you are doing ok" not "demanding a report". Seneschal to ping gold key, quartermaster, web, and any others not covered elsewhere. Marshal to ping deputy marshals (rapier, archery etc).

Children's officer  -  we're not sure having one is even a good idea. Children are a valuable part of the group, of course, but we mustn't give the impression we are offering a child-care service, or that we are ever in loco parentis. We should be clear that we mean ' the person who looks after the toys' not 'the person who looks after the children'. 

Financial Committee:

Currently: Wendy, David, Katherine, Matt

Will need to change to admit new reeve. Note: SCANZ financial policy actually requires 5 members (we have previously had four). It should include seneschal, reeve, probably either Baron or Baroness, and two others.

New committee: Katherine (current Seneschal), David (current reeve), Gary (likely new reeve), Matt (Baron), and one other.

Wendy is happy to continue on the financial commitee. Angela would also be happy to be on the committee.

Andrew - we should ask populace to nominate themselves, then vote.

Who can vote at council meetings?

Much discussion - Decision:

- all attending SCANZ members from this branch can vote (not just officers)

(Note - committee of officers can approve other matters online, but should confirm in meeting).

Definition for quorum:

- at least four financial members of SCANZ are present

- at least four of the following branch officers are present -  seneschal, herald, reeve, marshal, A&S, chatelaine, constable

- at least one of seneschal and reeve must be present

Unitech group?

Bea -  would like help (esp. from Angela) starting group at Unitech.Would like sign-up sheets, posters, photocopy budget etc. Would like non-garbed events. 

David - maybe establish membership first, only later try for college?

Andrew - how much photocopy money? Bea - up to $50 (keep receipts). - Approved.

Katherine\ will pass on posters Kelsie had made last year.

Need 20 members to have access to use unitech facilities. 

Step one - need demonstrated interest from students - sign up sheet (include SCA information) for interest in forming medieval / SCA affiliated club. Would like a garb-optional event at some point  - August? 

Looking for people to come in garb during day setting up table gaining support. 

General advertising ASAP. Also get expressions of interest this semester / contact details.

Website

Note from David - others can get access to update content of website.

Meeting closed 9pm.

